SAWYER LAKE VILLAGE DISTRICT
MONTHLY COMMISSIONERS’ MEETING
October 19, 2023


Present:  Rich Adams, Dave Leboeuf, Tom LeMien, Janice Tkacik, Bob Dow, and Paula Adams

Meeting came to order at 6:00 PM. The Minutes from the September 21, 2023, Meeting were read, accepted, and seconded.


· Dam:  Only the boards have been removed from the breakaway at the dam as the construction company is still waiting for the permits from the state. These were applied for in August. 

· Beaches:  Dave contacted the Fire Chief about the pipe to the fire hydrant and it is now back together. There was a thought that in the spring if the caps were taken off of the hydrants to allow the pipes to fill with water this would prevent the pipes from filling with air and floating to the top. 
There are a few boats and some toys on the beaches. Tom and Dave will remove what boats are left on beaches.

· [bookmark: _GoBack]Roads:  Bob and Frank have been covering the rocks on the dirt roads. They also replaced 40 feet of culvert on Deer Drive. They also replaced one on Willow Avenue. Bob will order a couple of loads of gravel to start replacing bad spots on the roads. Bob will also order inch and half stone for the spring. This way he’ll have it for mud season. Bob also brought up the town not doing anything about the blocked drain across from Beach 3. Dave said he called the town and spoke with Heather. He explained that when we call the town shows up five days later and everything is drained. Dave also mentioned the job that was done at Beach 5. It keeps washing into the brook. The road coming into the lake needs the sides ditches repaired. Any car that goes off the road will roll over. Bob has been after the town for the past three years about these drains and nothing has been taken care of.
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· Treasurer’s Report:  All bills have cleared. We’re waiting for a bill from Mickey Daigle. Janice received an email from Primex that the insurance bill will be going up to $1742.00. This past year when the bill was paid in July it was $1479.00. Janice showed on the spreadsheet that we are over on our budget by $4491.88. We can use this amount from the $15,000 Emergency Fund. If we do go over the budget more than 10% we do have to fill out paperwork for the state. The Commissioners’ signed all the bills and bank statements.

Operating Account:			$  6,880.49
General Fund:			$ 92,748.18

	Treasurer’s Report was accepted and seconded.		

· Open Forum:  The Commissioners’ thanked Mike for fixing the light at the mailboxes. Also thanks were given to Tom, Frank, and Bob for working on the steps at the District Building. 


The meeting was adjourned at 6:28 PM. This was accepted and seconded.


							Paula Adams
							Clerk


